
Dear Visitor! 
 
Our model railway layout represents many hours of spare time work and the 
individual modules are all in private ownership. In order to avoid damage to the 
mostly fragile modules or their superstructures, please do not touch any part of the 
layout nor place your belongings on the modules. 
If you are visiting the exhibition with children, we hope that you will enjoy the 
fascination of our model railway together with them: please accompany young 
children at all times, do not let them run freely and ensure that they understand that 
these valuable and delicate scale models must not be touched or picked up like 
ordinary toys. Thank you for your endorsement. 
 
Please feel free to take photographs and to send them to our club by e-mail at 
office@schmalspur-modulbaugruppe.at . Please also take the opportunity to visit our 
homepage, you will find details of our future events, our modules and models, various 
information on (re)construction of models as well as numerous useful links on the 
topic of (model) railroading. Various search headings cover the topics of vegetation, 
figurines, vehicles, houses, sounds, etc. you can see and hear during the exhibition 
on our modules, which contribute so much to the integrity of the layout. 
 
Members of our group bear themselves all costs for presenting the exhibitions to you. 
We do this in order to avoid charging our visitors any entrance fee and are very 
grateful for all donations. 
 
It is really important for us to share the joy of the model railway hobby with others. 
If you have any questions, want to share your own model or prototype railway 
experiences or just want to chat with us, please simply introduce yourself to one of 
our members: we all wear name badges to make the contact easy for you. 
Do you or your children want to feel like a train driver? Ask us and just fill in a simple 
questionnaire with your children in order to get acquainted with our layout. Please be 
patient if a teaching driver is not available immediately, as we have only a limited 
number of train sets suitable for would-be drivers.  
 
And now enjoy your visit to our exhibition, talk about it to others and come 
back as often as possible! 


